
General Meeting Minutes
October 10, 2023, at 10:00am | Walt Whitman Elementary School Cafeteria

Our meeting was called to order at 10:02 am/pm with a quorum present. Attendance was taken by sign in
sheet.

I. Approve minutes - September 2023

Minutes from our last PTA meeting were sent out in email for review and some copies were on the tables. No
one had any questions or comments. The minutes were approved.

II. Treasurer’s Report – Sunita Hansraj
Opening Balance, 8/22/23 $ 91,085.72
Income/Deposits $ 18,659.07
Expense/Cash Disbursements $ 9,521.38
Checking Balance $100,223.41

TOTAL Cash on Hand as of 9/22/23 $100,223.41

All balances were reconciled to the bank statements. The books were reviewed and found to be in order by
Tara Bensol.

III. Correspondence Secretary – read by Niki Gionis

IV. Principal’s Report – Mr. Snyder
● Welcome to new social worker - Mr. Imbroglio
● Walt Whitman has a total of 398 students (almost at its MAX), there was a bumpy start to the school

year with a power outage and lockdowns.
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● NWEAs are complete - there will be a district notification when the results are available.
● NWEA and COGATS will be used to place students in Project Beyond. This is the first time both tests

are being used.
● Grades 3-5 kids will be allowed to go to other classrooms during recess so they can interact with

others. There will be activity rooms. Kids can fill out a google form the morning of a day with inclement
weather. The school is partnering with PTA for fun activities. If the “real feel” temperature (windchill) is
above 32 degrees, kids go outside.

● There is a lot of stuff in the lost and found in the lobby. Please take a look. You can do so at PTA
meetings.

● Parking - be kind and courteous to each other. No double parking. There will no longer be a security
guard in the parking lot in the afternoon. An average of about 100 students are picked up each day.
Parents requested another security guard for this though Mr. Snyder.

● There is a “plan of action” form to inform the building of what you need for an event - as of now PTA
presidents are completing the form.

● Halloween - only kindergarten will do a parade this year because of lack of parking for all the parents.
No halloween masks (except K), no face paint, no props, no candy, no GROUP costumes.

● Please monitor your children for leaving other students out on text chains and pictures as it spills into
school.

● Mr. Snyder’s text messaging will be moving from Remind texts to Canvas Blackboard texts. There is no
sign up - only what you have entered into the system for Family ID. Questions, call the main office.

● No update on Facilities.

V. President’s Report - read by Inna Choi and Karen Ostrick
Hope you took a cup of coffee! Thank you for attending today's morning meeting as we try different ways to
accommodate all our parents.

Our first month back was packed with events. We had an incredible turnout at our first Welcome Back Picnic.
The weather turned out perfect and the kids had an amazing time. Thank you to Tara Bensol, Cara Kaplan,
Michelle Bochner, and Pam Bahiri for organizing the event.

Our Newcomers Social was a wonderful chance for our new and Kindergarten families to meet. Thank you to
Vaishali and Amit Sondhi for graciously and warmly hosting.

We have a lot of events in October and fundraisers already up and running. Our Committee chairs will provide
info in their Reports coming up. Later in our meeting, we will take a vote to adopt NYS PTA Resolutions. We
will also vote on modifying our budget for our PARP committee and vote on the annual audit adoption.

In our Nov PTA meeting, we will vote on the PTA nominating committee for the 2024-25 school year. Please let
us know if you are interested in participating in the selection for the next executive committee and delegates.
For more information about the nominating committee positions and its needs, please reach out to us.

Please try to attend as many PTA meetings as possible. Your attendance is important and needed. There are
many ways to keep yourself apprised of all things PTA. If you are not, please become a PTA Member. You
need to be a paid member for the current school year to access our weekly Newsletter, Directory Spot, join
committees, and volunteer at PTA events. If you have not already downloaded it onto your phone, the PTA
Remind app is a useful way to receive PTA related reminders. We also have Facebook and Instagram pages to
join.
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We are trying to get parents back in the building as often as possible but please remember you must follow the
rules set forth by the school. When we are here, we must stick to the program and ensure that we stay in areas
we are approved for. I.e. The book fair means we stay in the library and not wander around the building. Same
goes for the school store.

We would also like to introduce some more grade level programming too. Grade level programming might look
like a grade level family fun night, or another type of evening activity that is directed at a specific grade or
grades. If you are interested in chairing a grade level committee, please contact us at
presidents@waltwhitmanpta.org or speak with us after this meeting.

VI. Standing Committee Reports

A. We heard the report of the Arts in Education / Curriculum Enrichment committee given by
Jacqueline Braunstein

The kids and teachers all had an amazing time at the ultimate Human Board Game assembly. It was a
great way to kick off the year. Up next, during PARP, we will have the Earth Dome to tie into our parp
theme. The kids will attend in small groups and learn all about the earth with a giant inflatable dome
that they will be able to go inside.

B. We heard the report of the Bookfair Committee given by Jacqueline Braunstein, Cindy Ho,
Rachel Levenson or Samantha Lebenhart.

The purpose of this committee is to raise funds for the PTA through the sale of books. A portion of the
proceeds goes directly to our PTA. It is also a great opportunity for parents to volunteer in the school!
The fall book fair will be held on Thursday, October 12th. Any students that were absent or forgot their
money are able to shop the morning of Friday, October 13th. We highly recommend that you set up an
eWallet online for a better shopping experience. During the book fair, parents are needed to help the
students choose age and subject appropriate books, as well as to make sure that the students have
enough money to purchase the items they want. An online volunteer sign-up sheet was emailed last
week, many thanks to those of you who are already signed up. If you would like to join the committee
and help set up on Wednesday or help on Friday, please reach out. A Scholastic flyer was also
backpacked last week as a guide to potential books. The Pre-Order Sale of Diary of a Wimpy Kid No
Brainer is also available through October 19th.

C. We heard the report of the Board of Education Reporter given by Carly Laffie/Tara Ginsburg.

Superintendent Report: A presentation was given on how our education has improved - MTSS program
(Multi Tiered System of Support). Mission statement: The mission of the Syosset Central School District
is to prepare students to thrive in both the future we imagine and one which may evolve in ways yet to
be envisioned. Targeted support for struggling learners through a tiered system of support. Tier 1:
universal support for any identified student and takes place in the classroom itself, Tiered 2: if more
support is needed they move up the tiers into small group instruction which is provided outside of the
classroom for 10-15% of students: Academic support such as OT, Speech, counseling and social skills
group; Takes place during their flex block. Tier 3: takes place outside of the classroom to focus on
students who continue to show evidence of struggle; MTSS continues to monitor students and they
may go up or down the tiers; This goes into much more detail and if you are interested in learning more
please refer back to the Syosset website for the presentation.
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Coach buses: In wake of the Farmingdale bus accident, Dr Rogers explained in detail how the district
plans ahead and gets to reserve buses through a process and an algorithm. Buses are inspected prior
to the drive, Driver signs off on that inspection, Checklist on district level (check the map, route,
insurance, registration, and drivers), Drivers give students emergency procedures, This all happens
before the bus leaves

School Facilities: Woodbury School; Creative ideas on how we can make the space useful for the
district and community. If used for office space we do not get state aid. So can do instruction in the form
of a small pre k program. There is a half gym in the Woodbury School which can be used for OT, PT
and PE services or hosting district wide meetings. At night can do continuing education for adults and
community groups. Office space currently used in the South Woods building could then shift over to the
Woodbury School freeing up classroom space needed for the growth at South Woods Middle School.
HBT: They showed a conceptual site plan for HBT potentially adding a track and football field. Berry
Hill: Dr Rogers presented how they can replace the BH portable: Dr Rogers presented the facilities
priorities layers. Health and Safety being first: The HBT vestibule, SHS rear bus loop, Guidance Suite/
Robotics at SHS. Portable replacements. Manage Enrollment Growth: SHS Library and 5 classrooms,
Southwoods and classroom configurations, Woodbury School rehabilitation. Athletic Growth and
Comparability: HBT track and Additional gyms at SHS.

Dr Rogers was excited to mention that The Inflation Reduction Act may contain grant funds to deal with
climate-related concerns such as additional air conditioning in schools. We are exploring the viability
for large spaces like gymnasiums as it's consistent with our goals.

Board Members Response: Timing for the portables for BH; 2 options were given by H2M - One, make
them prefabricated which means they are built off site and delivered and built onto the school which is
less disruptive to the students and saves time, but there isn’t as much longevity as being built on site;
Two. being built on site which will take double the time, but is more disruptive to the students but is
better quality and will last longer. Both are estimated at the same price. BOE member requests to get
all this information together to get a vote in by EOY (2023) so we can start the process and not wait
until May to vote, The BOE discusses how to bucket the projects and what projects should be taken on
together – a lot of decisions need to be made, A lot of discussion between the board, Dr Rogers and
H2M on how to prioritize, plan and execute. A board member asks Dr Rogers about how to make
schools more welcoming to have the parents in the buildings more (like pre-pandemic). He responds
that we are back to where we were pre covid . A comparison chart will be made on what each school is
doing so the kids get a similar experience across the district.

Audience to the public: Parent of non profit speaks out – he founded a 501C3 organization that hosts
afternoon sports and clinics that promotes inclusivity; Asking the district to reallocate the
resources and space to the organization so they do not have to use public outdoor spaces and continue
through the fall and winter like other organizations do. He spoke to the custodian and the custodian
said the gyms have been empty. HS student asks about the pre-k program that they plan on running out
of the Woodbury School and if they can offer an internship program or volunteer opportunity to the HS
students there

Response to Audience of Public: HS student: Dr Rogers thinks it’s a great idea and will connect him
with someone who can help. He discussed current HS child development programs where students get
to work with preschool students. Parent of non profit: moving to a new insurance company has raised a
new level of expectations and it has been a challenge for those using the facilities and has also delayed
the ability of approvals. He thinks next season will be more straightforward.
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Mascot selection process: A board member is asking if there is any chance to keep the name Brave in
some capacity and give us some more time to see where things go in regards to the lawsuits. Dr
Rogers responds that there are 2 lawsuits out there filed by 3 school districts that have challenged the
state's authority to require schools to retire Native American themed mascots. Regulation is still
enforced and the law is currently in place. The board has decided to retire the mascot because of these
laws. The board can delay the process and wait to see how the lawsuits play out although we do have
until June 2025 to remove signage with the old name and logo. People are confused about the word
“Brave”. They understand the image needs to be changed but are hoping we can hold onto the word
“Brave”. An advisory committee will be formed to help further the discussions regarding the mascot.

Food service contract: the topic being discussed is the contract for the consultant to review our bid for
outsourced lunch – the board member raised the question, can we have a strategic level conversation
about outsourcing our lunch on the topic of health and wellness for our children? He wants to know
what are the other alternatives available to us? Trustee wants a discussion and presentation about
what is available in other districts as alternatives. We don’t want to put out a bid to a “for profit”
company without this discussion happening.

The BOE is having a special meeting on 10/18 at 8pm and the regularly scheduled BOE meeting is
scheduled for 11/06.

D. We heard the report of the BoxTops given by Carly Orlansky.

It is the easiest way to raise money for the school! Simply download the app, scan your receipts or
forward them if you buy online to the email address provided! We have raised $7.60 so far this year!
So many products you buy are included, it is easy!

E. Then we heard the report of the Community Kindness committee given by Tracy Brown
and/or Joanne Fang

The Walt Whitman PTA will be hosting a coat drive from November 1-17th. We will be accepting new
and gently used coats for those in need. We will also accept NEW hats, scarves and gloves. There will
be a donation box in the vestibule. For any questions please contact Tracy Brown at
tracyjill923@aol.com or Joanne Fang at Juan81_2000@yahoo.com

F. We heard the report of the Directory Spot and Membership given by Michelle Kim read by
Karen Ostrick or Inna Choi

The directory spot is updated with the most up to date student info and paid members as of 10/4.
Please DO NOT fill out a directory spot form if nothing has changed with your contact info.

Last but not least, please join the PTA and go to the givebacks website at
https://waltwhitmanpta.memberhub.com and become a paid PTA member to enjoy access to the
Directory Spot and volunteer for school events. Feel free to send any questions or requests to her email
(michki21@gmail.com).

G. We heard the report of the Discount Card Fundraiser Committee given by Cindy Ho
The discount card is back by popular demand! Support our PTA and save money locally with our wallet
sized discount card. This program features 22 local vendors offering discounts to any cardholder! Cards
are $25 each and valid for one year. You do not need to be a Whitman family to purchase a card so feel
free to share with local family and friends! We have many vendors from last year, such as Sugar Crazy,
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Victoria’s Market, Dirty Taco and Dennys - new additions this year include Philly Pretzel Factory, Sushi
Vogue and Classy Nails. Cards are available to purchase on the PTA website. If you have already
placed an order, they will be delivered soon or come stop by to see us wherever we are selling. Thanks
so much for your continued support!

H. We heard the report of the Fall Festival committee given by Tara Bensol, Cara Kaplan and or
Marina Meyerowitz

Our Fall Festival will take place on October 31st during the day at school. The kids will be participating
in many fun Fall themed activities. The sign up sheet is available for volunteers today. Please reach out
to Tara Bensol, Cara Kaplan or Marina Meyerowitz with any questions.

I. Then we heard the report of the Fifth Grade Committee given by Melissa Forman and
Jacqueline Braunstein.

Unfortunately, our fifth grade car wash was rained out on two consecutive Saturdays. With cooler
temperatures coming, it will be moved to the spring. We will keep you posted when a new date is
determined.

The fifth grade committee is hosting a dodgeball tournament for fifth grade students on November 9th
after school hours at Walt Whitman. The cost to participate is $25 and all proceeds will go towards fifth
grade events. Further information will be provided over the next few weeks. We are looking for parent
volunteers to act as referees, so if you have any interest, please let us know.

J. Our Fundraising Committee report given by Tara Bensol and Michelle Bochner

Join us at Sugar Crazy on November 16th from 10am - 6pm for a Walt Whitman shopping event.
Everyone who mentions "Walt Whitman" will get a 10% discount PLUS 10% of the purchase is donated
back to us. This includes Kidcessories AND gift cards as well! You HAVE to mention Walt Whitman for
the discount. Get those camp and holiday shopping lists ready! You may also make purchases by
phone and mention Walt Whitman - including gift cards. Keep an eye out for our Fall Mixology
Fundraiser happening in November as well. If you have any fundraising ideas or want to get involved
please reach out to Tara Bensol or Michelle Bochner.

K. Another report we heard from the PARP Committee given by Mollie Newman, Heather Egert,
Rachel Levenson

PARP stands for Pick a Reading Partner. It is a program designed to foster the love of reading in
children by asking adults to set aside at least 15 minutes a day to read with children.
This year, PARP is early in the year! We proudly invite you to join us for two weeks of fun with “A PARP
reading adventure” We will read and participate in activities and projects around a fun, global theme of
travel, exploration and adventure. This year’s PARP will start off with an exciting school-wide “opening
ceremony” event on Monday, October 16th. Kids will be encouraged to Dress Up on that day in their
adventure friendly best… Think: travel, international, adventurer.
Prior to opening ceremonies, you will find a fun “passport to PARP” project that will come home with
your child Friday, October 6th. We encourage you to have your child complete the project so they can
be represented as part of our school-wide decorations. There will be many other fun events throughout
the weeks of PARP, including a cozy day of reading with PAJAMA DAY, outdoor celebrations, and much
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more. A calendar including all of the other fun events for PARP will come out before the start of the
event!
As for the most important part of PARP… Please be sure to have your child log their reading each night
on the Google form to be entered to earn prizes for the most amount of minutes read! Prizes will be
announced on Fridays! We can’t wait! We would like to make a motion to increase the budget for the
PARP activities from $1000 to $1200 for additional items related to the theme. Questions? Contact the
PARP Committee: Mollie Newman, Heather Egert, Rachel Levenson, Pam Bahiri, and Jacqueline
Braunstein.
We will vote at the end of the meeting

L. We heard a report from the Pie Sale Committee given by Carly Goodman and/or Allison Mayer

Please support the Walt Whitman PTA and buy delicious award winning baked goods from White Post
Farms by participating in our Thanksgiving Pie Sale Fundraiser this holiday season. It is one less thing
to have to make yourself on Thanksgiving day. Pick up will be on November 21st at my home( Allison
Mayer ) . Orders must be placed by Friday , November 3rd. We will be sending out a flyer with a direct
link to the Member Hub where you can place your orders . Be sure to keep an eye out . If you have any
questions , feel free to contact myself or Carly Goodman. Thanks!

M. We heard the report of the School Store committee given by Heather Egert

School Store has been off to a great start! The kids have really been enjoying coming! Thank you to all
of those who had volunteered and I’m looking forward to meeting those who are signed up for the
upcoming school store. Please be mindful to just walk to and from the stage when volunteering for
School Store and to not wander the halls. Also, please make sure you are not signed up for more than
3 per child and that you are a paid pta member. If you are unable to attend a School Store that you
have signed up for, please let me know ASAP. Also, if you need to switch with somebody, please let me
know so that we can make the appropriate changes with Security. You can always check back the day
before to see if there are any openings and I’m going to try and do my best to post on Facebook if there
are as well. Also, even though it’s so cute to see your kids shopping, photos are not allowed. We have
a dedicated photographer who will be taking some for the yearbook. Please feel free to reach out to me
with any questions. And if you see any fun school supplies send them my way!

N. Which leads us to the report from the Spirit Wear Committee which was given by Samantha
Lebenhart and/or Niki Gionis

Thank you to everyone who has already purchased or ordered Spiritwear. We are wrapping up with
final round of ordering this week. Wednesday October 11th will be the final day to place any new
orders. If you have not received an already placed order you will be contacted this week to confirm
what items are outstanding all orders will be complete for pick up by the end of October. If you need to
exchange a size now is the time to let us know, no new sizes can be ordered after this Wednesday.
Socks and arm sleeves have arrived please see sam or niki at end of meeting, or they will be available
this Friday at our Spirit Wear pickup table by dismissal door. Every Friday this month pta will be selling
on hand merchandise stop by and see what we have. We will be accepting cards, cash, and checks.
Thank you for your continued support.
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O. Another important report from SEPTA given by Erica Shulman
SEPTA: SEPTA is a district wide PTA whose primary role is to promote acceptance and inclusion of all
by providing resources and support to parents, teachers and children who receive special education
services through an IEP, 504 Plan, related support services such as resource room, counseling,
speech, occupational or physical therapy and students who are twice exceptional or gifted. SEPTA
number one fundraiser is our membership anyone can join ( please print out the attached flyers and
bring them to your meeting - thank you). Please explain what SEPTA is below in the summary you can
read. Any questions please reach out to our Membership Chair Jennifer Poitrimol
jenpo3012@gmail.com.

SEPTA has some very special events coming up:

● Family Movie Night- Friday October 13th starting at 6:30pm location at Robbins Lane
Elementary School Rain or Shine Featuring- Elemental as well as fun activities & the sharing
friendship bracelets. SEPTA members family fee $15- non SEPTA members family fee $20
ticket information coming soon. Any question please reach out to Committee Chair Katerina
Fradelakis kathy.fradelakis@gmail.com

● Mario's Pizza Fundraiser - Tuesday October 17th - 15% of the proceeds go to SEPTA if you
mention you are ordering for SEPTA Fundraiser. Any question please reach out to Committee
Chair Katerina Fradelakis kathy.fradelakis@gmail.com

● First Annual Resource Fair November 21st - 7:45-9:15 pm at Robbins Lane Elementary School.
More information coming soon please SAVE the DATE for this special event!
Any question please reach out to Committee Chairs Danielle Sandjaby
daniellesandjaby@gmail.com & Daisy Wong kdwongfung@gmail.com

P. Now we heard Syosset Council of PTAs Committee reports.

1. We heard a report from the Reflections given by Erica Shulman.
Reflection submissions are well on their way! This year’s contest theme is “I am hopeful because…”.
There are 6 categories for students to show off their creativity: photography, dance choreography, film
production, visual arts, literature and music composition. The deadline to submit is Oct 20. If interested
please let me know! 10 more days to submit! Any child that submits will receive $5 to the Spring Book
Fair!

2. Then we heard a report about the PTA Scholarship program shared by Karen Ostrick
on behalf of Lauren Cremer.

The Syosset Scholarship Fund is kicking off their annual fundraising drive. Each year, scholarships are
awarded to qualifying graduating seniors to help defray the costs of higher education. Recipients are
chosen primarily on the basis of financial need, in addition to academics and community service. To
continue providing these scholarships, we are asking for your support. Please see the weekly
newsletter for the flyer.

3. Then we heard a report by the Legislation Committee given by Allison Soren.
This month we need to vote on resolutions, which were sent in the PTA newsletter and blast. To save
time we will be taking a block vote, which means we will read each resolution/bylaw amendment and
discuss or answer questions that people may have. Once all resolutions are read/discussed, then we
will take a vote on all the retentions first, then all the rescissions, then all the updates, and finally the
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new resolutions. Please take a few minutes to review and we will vote on the resolutions later this
evening. Remember you can only vote if you are a paid member.
I would like to ask for a motion to use block voting for the proposed resolutions and amendments:
1 - maker of the motion - Allison Soren
2 - seconds the motion - Jacqueline Braunstein
Any objections? There being no objections, the motion to vote on proposed resolutions and
amendments by block vote passes by acclamation.”

4. The Parent Resource committee report was given by Allison Soren.

The Parent Resource Group will host three presentations by SCSD administrators. They will be virtual
presentations and will take place at 7:30 p.m. The dates and topics are as follows:

● Monday, October 30: Elementary Report Cards (explaining the report card and its changes)
● Monday, November 27: DASA and Code of Conduct (including the procedure a parent should

use if there is an incident)
● Monday, January 29: How to Navigate the District Website

5. And our final report was given by the School and Community committee by
Jacqueline Braunstein.

The Syosset Council of PTA’s co hosted a Newcomer’s Get Together with Administration on
Wednesday, October 4th for parents and guardians of students new to the district. New families met
members from central administration as well as PTA Presidents and of course other new families in the
district. There were presentations featuring the incredible programming Syosset offers and attendees
had a unique opportunity to pose questions and get some answers directly from Dr. Rogers and other
representatives from the district.

VII. New Business

As many of you know, from time to time, we need to vote at our PTA meetings. In order to vote we will need a
quorum of 15 members. Please remember that you may only vote if you have a PTA membership this year. As
Co-Presidents, we can only vote together as one vote. Traditionally presidents do not vote unless there is a
need to break a vote that is tied.

When we conduct a vote, a motion will be made. If the motion is coming out of committee it will not need a
second.

A. Audit Committee Report given by Pam Bahiri

The audit committee (Pam Bahiri, Lauren Grams and Theresa Seedorf) has examined the records of the Walt
Whitman PTA for the period of July 2022 through June 2023 and found them to be correct.
Co-Presidents stated that they thanked the audit committee members for their important work. Is there any
discussion? Motion made by Pam Bahiri. No need for a second since it was coming out of committee. The
Audit was adopted.

B. Budget Modification:
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PARP Budget Modification: A motion was made by the PARP committee chairs for an increase in their budget
from $1000 to $1200. Since this is coming out of committee it does not need a second. There was no
discussion. The new budget has been adopted.

C. NYS PTA Legislation Vote:

The Leg Chair asked if everyone has had time to look over the resolutions. As a reminder, only paid members
can vote. The vote this evening will be taken to the NYS PTA convention which will be on November
10th-12th. I would like to make a motion to forego the reading of the resolutions. You should have received the
resolutions in the email blast.
The Co-Presidents asked if there was a second, it was seconded by Sara Bostwick.
The co presidents as if there were any objections. There being no objections, the motion to forgo the reading of
the Resolutions and Amendments passed by acclamation.
The Leg Chair started with retentions, and explained that a retention is something that NYS PTA would like to
keep as is. The resolution is relevant and should remain the same.” There were no objections.
The Co-Presidents ask if there are no questions, are there any objections to supporting the Retentions and
there were no objections, so the vote on Retentions passed by acclamation.
The Leg Chair explained that they were moving on to rescissions. A rescission is a resolution that is obsolete,
for reasons described in the resolution’s statement, and there were no objections.
The Co-Presidents stated that at this time, we would like to ask if anyone objects to the new Rescissions?
There were no objections and the vote passed by acclamation.
The Leg Chair stated that they were moving on to updates. An update is something that is still relevant but
needs to be updated in a small way, for example words are changed or deleted from resolution. There were no
objections.
The Co-Presidents stated that at this time, they would like to ask if anyone objects to the new Updates. There
were no objections, so the vote has passed by acclamation.
Thank you Allison Soren for all your hard work and help with this vote.

VIII. Old Business
NO UPDATE on FACILITIES. Request was made to add additional security during pick up since we are having
parking issues with pick up. PTA now has a storage shed (see co-presidents for access). There is a trailer for
a faculty lounge.

IX. Dates to Remember
Please keep an eye on our dates to remember in our weekly updates and our website. Every Friday is our
“Show your School Spirit” Day!

October
10 - PTA Meeting 10:00am
12-13 - Fall Book Fair
13 - SEPTA Family Movie Night - RL 6:30pm
16 - PARP Opening Ceremony
16 - 27 - PARP [PTA Pick a Reading Partner]
17- PARP Evening Activities
18 - Board of Education Mtg, SW 8pm
19 - School Store
20 - Reflections Submission Deadline
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20 - SHS Carnival
23 - SEPTA Mtg, Walt Whitman 7:45pm
25 - PTA Council General Meeting, Baylis 7:45pm [Delegates]
30 - PTA Council Evening Program - Virtual: Elementary Report Cards
31 - Fall Festival

November
1 - PTA Meeting 7:30 pm
1 - PTA Executive Board Mtg (prior to PTA mtg)
1 - Form Nominations Committee
2 - School Store
3 - Picture Retake Day
5 - Daylight Savings
6 - Board of Education Mtg, SW 8pm
7 - No School
7 - Parents teacher conferences (all day)
9 - 5th Grade Dodgeball Night
9 - End of First Marking Period
10 - No School

The meeting was adjourned at 11:08 am.

Recording Secretary
Theresa Seedorf

Attached
Sign in Sheet
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